
 

North Atlantic Pelagic Advocacy Group (NAPA) 

 

Statement to the press: Coastal States haven’t been able to reach an agreement 

on pelagic catch shares in over a decade. This year isn’t looking much different: 

whilst all countries have committed to stick to scientific limits in 2022, some are 

already setting quotas before entering into allocation talks. Will they put 

National interests aside for the sake of sustainable shared fisheries? Time will 

tell – but the market is watching.  
 

Date: 24 January 2022 

Contact: Fiona Birch fiona@mindfullywired.org 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

RE: Open letter from NAPA to politicians, calling for concrete action on quota sharing and 

sustainable pelagics management at upcoming TAC allocation talks 

 

Dear Minister,  

 

Another reminder from the global marketplace for seafood: we need to see sustainable fishing in the 

Northeast Atlantic.  

 

As a collective of over 50 global businesses with a €800 million share of Northeast Atlantic pelagic 

seafood purchasing, the North Atlantic Pelagic Advocacy Group (NAPA) is directly invested in the 

responsible, science-driven management of Northeast Atlantic mackerel, Atlanto-Scandian herring, and 

Northeast Atlantic blue whiting.  

 

At the Coastal States meetings in October 2021, all parties agreed that total allowable catches for 2022 

will be in line with the scientific advice for each stock. We also understand that quota sharing 

discussions are due to resume in February 2022. NAPA welcomes these early indications of progress, but 

there is still much work to be done to ensure sustainably managed fisheries. 

 

Worryingly, we have learned that some Coastal States have already set quotas for 2022 for some or all 

of these fisheries in advance of the sharing discussions. How does this lead to sustainable management? 

 

Setting catch levels above the established scientific advice for these stocks, year on year, is an 

unacceptable threat to shared-stock fisheries. We want to underscore in the strongest terms that the 

current situation in the Northeast Atlantic is environmentally unsustainable.  
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So far, Coastal States have proven incapable of reaching agreements over quota setting, leading to 

unilateral decisions that have derailed sustainability and stripped these fisheries of their Marine 

Stewardship Council (MSC) certifications. What’s more, your inaction is driving the supply chain to re-

think their purchasing decisions. To date, 21 NAPA partners have made public statements setting out the 

consequences of continued management failure: 

 

● Nine companies will review their sourcing, 

● Five will no longer source from these fisheries, 

● Four will only source from Coastal States acting ‘responsibly’, and  

● Three noted the negative business impacts they would face.  

 

The solutions are laid-out in long-term management strategies, based on robust science and designed to 

ensure responsible, ethical, sustainable seafood for consumers. We want to see Coastal States taking a 

leadership position and committing to science-based management. 

 

In advance of next month’s quota sharing discussions, we are calling on you to work constructively – to 

prioritise resolving allocation issues to ensure the overall catch for each stock does not overstep the 

scientific advice. 

 

We are calling on you to back the drive for sustainable pelagic fisheries, and ensure that your position at 

the upcoming sharing discussions will testify to that commitment. 

 

Regards, 

 

The North Atlantic Pelagic Advocacy Group 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

**ENDS** 

 

 

For further information, images or quotes, please contact:  

● Katrina Ryan or Fiona Birch, NAPA Communications 

○ katrina@mindfullywired.org  

○ fiona@mindfullywired.org  

● Dr Tom Pickerell, NAPA Executive Director 

○ tom@tomolamolaconsulting.com  

 

 

Notes to Editors: 

 

More on NAPA 

 

The North Atlantic Pelagic Advocacy Group (NAPA) is a collective of more than 50 global retailers, food 

service companies, and suppliers with the shared aim of sourcing sustainable and certified seafood in 

order to supply a growing demand for sustainable, ecolabelled fish products. NAPA’s reach extends 

across the world, attracting members from Japan, Asia, and Africa, as well as the EU and UK. It 

represents an unprecedented coalition of business leverage, pushing hard to prevent overfishing of 

three iconic pelagic stocks - Northeast Atlantic mackerel, Atlanto-Scandian herring, and Northeast 

Atlantic blue whiting. As a collective, NAPA is using its voice to advocate for long-term, science-based 

management of these stocks: for prospering oceans and fisheries, and business security. To achieve this, 

NAPA is seeking an agreement on total allowable catches for Northeast Atlantic pelagic fisheries in line 

with scientific advice, and for a long-term science-based management agreement. 

 

Further detail can be found at:  

 

● NAPA website: https://www.seafish.org/responsible-sourcing/fisheries-management/north-

atlantic-pelagic-advocacy-group/  

● Twitter: @NAPAfisheries 
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